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Message from the School
Committee

Buddharangsee Thai Language School (BTCL
School) would like to congratulate all students
who have completed the Sunday School
throughout 2024.

We thank all parents who have recognised the
importance of preserving the learning of the
Thai language, traditions, customs, and culture.

The school committee is committed to
developing and implementing student safety
measures to promote a safe environment for
students, as if they were in their own families.

We hope to see you again next term in 2025
and wish all families happiness and prosperity

in the coming new year

BTCL School Committee
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Workshop by the NSW
Federation of Community
Language Schools Inc

On Wednesday, 16 October 2024, the NSW
Federation of Community Language Schools Inc in
collaboration with the Department of Media,
Communications, Creative Arts, Language and
Literature, Macquarie University's Discipline of
Languages and Culture organised a workshop on
Designing “Conceptual Knowledge" Descriptors for
CEFR-based Proficiency Levels at Seaview St Hall,
Dulwich Hill.

This presentation was conducted by Associate
Professor Loannis Galantomos, a leading expert in
applied linguistics. His lecture aimed to assist
language teachers in developing innovative
explanations and conceptual knowledge. Community
language school teachers participated in this
workshop, with Kru Anurak Chasamrong (Kru James),
a Thai language teacher of Buddharangsee Thai
Community Language School, being one of the
participants. Kru James also shared his knowledge
and experience with the other teachers at the school.
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Kru Dream’s and Kru
James’ Farewells

Our Thai music teacher, Kru Dream
(Onsupha Mandee), and our Thai
language teacher, Kru James (Anurak
Chasumrong), have returned to Thailand
permanently due to visa expirations. As
a result, they have unfortunately
resigned from BTCL.

BTCL School would like to express our
sincere gratitude to both teachers for
their dedication for teaching. Their
efforts have left a positive impression on
both our students and their parents. We
wish Kru Dream and Kru James all the
best in their future endeavours and
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school in the future.
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any questions they had.
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Loy Krathong Festival

On Sunday, 17 November 2024, the Sunday
teachers of the Buddharangsee Thai
Community Language School organised a
Loy Krathong celebration at the school.
Parents attended the event, and students
from the Thai Student Association in Sydney
volunteered to help.

After the students had finished making their
krathongs, their teachers led them to the
pond to float them. This was followed by a
parade featuring Nang Noppamas (a
traditional Thai beauty contest) and junior
Nang Noppamas. In the afternoon, there
was a Loy Krathong procession, followed by
traditional Thai dancing (Ram Wong) and
fun games.

BTCL School would like to thank all the
parents who attended the event and the
Thai Student Association in Sydney for
helping the students make krathongs and
decorate the venue. The association also
provided fish balls as a snack for everyone
at the event.
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NSW Federation of Community Language Schools

"“Where Languages & Cuitures Come Together'
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Annual Gala Dinner 2024

On Saturday, 23 November 2024, some
committee members, teachers, and parents
from Buddharangsee Thai Community
Language School, led by Dr. Songsri Foran, the
School Coordinator, attended the Annual Gala
Dinner hosted by the NSW Federation of
Community Language Schools Inc. The event
took place in the ballroom of the Bankstown
Sports Club, Bankstown.

Among the distinguished guests were The Hon
Jihad Dib MP Minister for Customer Service and
Digital Government, Emergency Services &
Minister for Youth Justice representing The Hon
Prue Car MP, Deputy Premier Minister for
Education and Early Learning, Minister for
Western Sydney, and The Hon Stephen
Kamper MP, Minister for Multiculturalism.

In addition, the school delegation had the
opportunity to meet with Ms, Teresa Naso, the
Principal of NSW School of Languages, an
institution that has continuously supported our
BTCL School by providing us with facilities and
teaching resources. At the event, Miss Natcha
Nipattakosol, Year 6 student, was awarded
second place in the art competition. The school
would like to congratulate her proud
achievement.
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National Day of the
Kingdom of Thailand

On Tuesday, 3 December 2024, Dr Songsri
Foran, the School Coordinator, led a delegation
of teachers and some parents from
Buddharangsee Thai Community Language
School to attend the Thai National Day event of
2024 at the Strangers’ Room, NSW Parliament
House, Sydney, organised by the Royal Thai
Consulate-General in Sydney.

At the event, students from our school
showcased their talent by performing the
Keepas Renang dance. Their enthusiastic and
beautiful performance garnered significant
praise from esteemed guests.
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END-OF-YEAR EVENT IN
WOOLONGONG

On Saturday, 7 December 2024, Dr Songsri
Foran, the School Coordinator, along with
School Advisor and some parents from
Buddharangsee Thai Community Language
School, accompanied a group of our
Kindergarten 2 students to perform a
traditional Thai dance at the lllawarra Thai
Community Language School's year end event.
Qur junior students showed their talents
beautifully, making their parents and the
audience incredibly proud.
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2024 GRADUATION
CEREMONY

On Sunday, 8 December 2024, Buddharangsee
Thai Community Language School held its
annual graduation ceremony for the 2024
academic year in the school hall. Mr
Chatchawal Horayangkura, Deputy
Consul-General of the Royal Thai
Consulate-General, Sydney, and Dr Songsri
Foran, the School Coordinator, jointly presented
certificates to the students, as well as awarded
certificates of recognition and gifts to all the
teachers.

In addition, there were Thai classical dance
performances and Isan (Northeastern Thai)
music performances by a Ponglang band,
which brought the event to a fun and lively
conclusion for everyone in the hall. After the
ceremony, our guests, teachers, committee
members, parents, and all the students had
lunch together. The parents regularly bring
food to treat the teachers every term.
Furthermore, BTCL School also provided pizzas
for all the students in recognition of their
dedication throughout the academic year.
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Summer Project #30

Buddharangsee Thai Community Language
School, in collaboration with the Faculty of
Education, Chulalongkorn University, organised
the 30th Thai Language and Culture Summer
Program. The program took place from
Monday, 23 December 2024, to Saturday, 25
January 2025, lasting a total of 5 weeks. Seven
volunteer teachers from Thailand, selected by
the Faculty of Education, Chulalongkorn
University, participated in the program. The
team consisted of 4 Thai language teachers, 2
Thai music teachers, and 1 Thai dance teacher.
A total of 53 students joined the program.

Throughout the program, the school organised
various activities to promote and share Thai
culture. These included: Thai music and dance
performances during the New Year celebration
at Buddharangsee Temple in Annandale, The
Wai Kru ceremony (Teacher Appreciation Day),
Sports Day, and Gratitude Day.

These activities provided students with
opportunities to learn about Thai traditions and
customs and participate in sports using
traditional Thai games to foster unity. The
program was highly successful and left a
lasting positive impression on both parents and
students.
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Graduation Ceremony of
the Summer Project #30

On Saturday, 25 January 2025, Buddharangsee
Thai Community Language School held a
graduation ceremony for students who
successfully completed the 30th Summer
Project. The ceremony was honored by the
presence of Mrs Hataya Khusakul,
Consul-General of the Royal Thai
Consulate-Sydney, who presided over the
event.

On this occasion, Dr Songsri Foreign, the
School Coordinator, gave an opening speech.
The ceremony was also honoured by the
presence of Ms Lucia Johns, President of the
NSW Federation of Community Language
Schools, and Ms Sana Zreika, Relieving Director
of Community Languages and International
Programs, NSW Department of Education, who
both participated in the ceremony and
delivered speeches. They also enjoyed the Thai
cultural performances by our students.
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Visit to the Thai
Ambassador, Canberra

On Tuesday, 28 January 2025, the volunteer
teachers of the 30th Summer Project at
Buddharangsee Thai Community Language
School, led by School Coordinator Dr Songsti
Foran, along with the school's parent
committee, and Mr Preecha Suriya, the
supervising professor of the Thai Language and
Culture Teaching Program from Chulalongkorn
University's Faculty of Education, paid a
courtesy visit to Ms, Ajaree Srirattanaphan, the
Thai Ambassador to Canberra. The visit served
to report on the school's operations and the
volunteer teachers' work during the 30th
Summer Project in the 2024 academic year.

Ambassador Srirattanaphan and the staff of
the Royal Thai Embassy in Canberra warmly
welcomed the group. They also graciously
hosted the volunteer teachers for lunch in a
warm and friendly atmosphere.
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